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Abstract presented: FSTL3 deletion reveals roles of TGF-Beta signaling in skeletal development

The endocrine society’s 94th annual meeting, with nearly 8000 attendees and 2600 abstracts presented, provided a great opportunity to present my research and learn from others. A combination of basic scientists and clinicians facilitated good discussion. Sessions covered a number of key topics ranging from signaling and development through to clinical practice and industry. The additional trainee day provided an opportunity to discuss career options and various routes within science and clinical practice.
I was given the opportunity to present my work during one of the poster session. The work I presented is on the topic of development of the skeletal system in FSTL3 (follistatin-like 3) knock-out mice. FSTL3 is an inhibitor of TGFβ signaling with a known role in fat and glucose metabolism. The data I presented shows an acceleration of development in these mice, with a significant difference in size as well as skeletal maturity of embryos at E12.5-E14.5. However this difference normalises later in development, by E18.5.
As well as acceleration of development they show a number of skeletal abnormalities, with scoliosis and narrowing of the cranial sutures at later developmental stages. Interestingly, malformations of the crania persist to adulthood, with evidence of craniosynastosis as well as changes in size of individual cranial bones.

Of the 2600 abstracts presented, this was one of only 120 abstracts to be awarded the Endocrine Society Outstanding Abstract Award.  In addition to this I was awarded an Endocrine Society Presidential Poster Prize Award for the presentation and discussion of my data.
Speaking with my peers at this meeting and discussion of my research with leaders in the field raised some very interesting points and has guided me in the future direction which my work could take. It was a very interactive session with a good volume of feedback and some very productive comments.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank my research supervisors, Dr Imelda McGonnell and Dr Abir Mukherjee for their advice and support and also the Anatomical society for helping to fund my attendance to this meeting.

